
 

 

Cemetery Commission Minutes 
November 9, 2020 

Dunstable Town Hall 
 
Present:  Ryan McLane, Susan Tully, Susan Psaledakis, Cemetery Superintendent Alan Chaney, Jake 
Voelker 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:01. 
 
New member, Susan Tully was welcomed to the Commission. 
 
Four Lot Deeds were signed by the members and notarized by Jacob Voelker.  Lots #66, 67,68 62 are all 
in Section D. Sue P. will complete recording these in the Deed Record Book and issuing them to the 
Owners within the next week. There was a brief discussion regarding the request from the DAR to install 
a brass marker on the grave of Anna Rydingsvard.  There were no objections. 
 
There were some suggestions made for updating the Regulations to address sizes allowed for 
monuments.  There will be no electrical devices placed on graves and no pendants or flags other than 
those currently allowed. These include U.S. flags and military markers to distinguish graves of Veterans.  
Police or Fire Dept. flags will be allowed only when death occurred while on duty. There will be more 
discussion and finalization of these regs at the next meeting, after which Jake will post them on the 
Town website and new booklets will be printed out. 
 
Ryan will complete a letter in support of the Rt 113 project including the Commission’s  concern that 
consideration be given to the age of the Cemetery wall and tombs along that side. 
 
Minutes were passed for meetings on March 6, 2018,  May 1, 2018 and September 30, 2020. 
 
The next meeting will be on January 11, 2021 at 11 a.m.  Place tba. 
Agenda will include Green Burials and possible new building using Proctor funds. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Susan K. Psaledakis 


